Iberia Economic Development Authority
Meeting Minutes

  February 24, 2011
The Board of Commissioners of the Iberia Economic Development Authority
 met on Thursday, January 13, 2011 at 9:00 a.m. at 

101 Burke Street, in New Iberia, LA  70560

Chairman Cecil Hymel called the meeting to order.
Mr. Hymel called for the roll:

Members Present Cecil Hymel, Liz Bodin, Jim Wiggins, Fran Henderson, Damon Migues
Others Present: Jeff Simon, Michael Tarantino
On a motion by Liz Bodin, seconded by Fran Henderson, the minutes of the Regular December, 2010 meeting were unanimously approved.
On a motion by Damon Migues, seconded Liz Bodin, the December, 2010 financials were unanimously approved.

Mike Tarantino addressed the Commissioners about the process of the IEDA receiving accreditation from the IEDC as an AEDO (Accredited Economic Development Organization)
The Commissioners requested Mr. Tarantino forward information to them on the accreditation process in preparation for discussion at the next IEDA meeting.

The Commissioners discussed the strategic economic development plan and proposed mission statements submitted by Mr. Ed Bee with Taimerica. The Commissioners requested that copies of all related documents be forwarded to them for discussion at the next IEDA meeting. 
Mike Tarantino addressed the Commissioners and informed them that the IDF was in the process of working with the City Of New Iberia in putting together a group of people to approach business identified in the Buxton study as a good fit for New Iberia.
Mike Tarantino addressed the Commissioners regarding a grant opportunity that the Acadiana Regional Development District (ARDD) was pursuing that would award grant dollars to the Acadiana Region for the use in oil spill recovery projects. Anne Dugas addressed the Commissioners and explained the proposed projects that the IEDA would potentially participate in with ARDD and other community organizations. On a motion by Fran Henderson, seconded by Liz Bodin, by unanimous vote the Commissioners authorized Board Chairman Cecil Hymel to sign a participation agreement with ARDD to assist and participate in proposed oil spill recovery projects. 
Anne Dugas provided an update on the efforts of the New Iberia Redevelopment Authority (NIRA), and recapped a recent meeting that she, (as the Authority’s representative on the NIRA board) and other NIRA members, attended in Baton Rouge with members of the Baton Rouge Redevelopment Authority to discuss how their organization operates and receives funding. 
There being no further business to come before the Board, on a motion by Fran Henderson, seconded by Damon Migues, and unanimously approved, the meeting was adjourned. The next regular meeting is scheduled for Thursday, February 24, 2011 at 7:30 AM.
